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Alwin Holland Parent Advisory Council Meeting
Wednesday, February9th, 2011
The meeting was called to order at 7pm.

Executive in Attendance:  Sharla Pearce and Cheryl Ross

Staff in Attendance:  Pat Lang and Jan Pope

Members in Attendance:  Kelly MacLennan

There was no quorum for this meeting so some agenda items have been tabled until next meeting.

Principal’s Report:

· Document Cameras remain on the Staff wish list.

· Some students have FSA’s to make up.

· Jump Rope for heart is February 18th.  Students are going home with pledge sheets.

· The grade 5/6 ski trip is on March 11th.

· Family dance with Mrs. Pomeroy is on March10th.
· There are some financial concerns with next year’s canteen budget.  More information to follow next meeting.  The focus of the discussion that followed was on the importance of our canteen in the school and the role it has beyond providing lunch to our students.
Old Business:
· Money raised from the Purdy’s Easter campaign will be directed towards the purchase of document cameras.

· Grade six students are selling chocolate lollipops for Valentine’s for $2 each.  Money raised will go towards the grade six farewell.

· Staff appreciation luncheon is March 9th.  Parents will provide a potluck item for the meal.

· Smoothie day will be February 25th and will cost $2 each.  Nancy will need volunteers.  
· Mrs. Lang will ask maintenance if they will provide us with another bike rack.  If they won’t then the PAC will look into ordering one.
· The second order of Home Reading books have arrived.  

New Business:

· Emergency Protocol for Alwin Holland is to evacuate the school and go to the church.  Staff then contacts parents to come and pick up children.  This information will be sent home in a newsletter.
· Parent concerns over inadequate before school supervision.  Duties begin supervision at 8:30am and Mrs. Lang and Mr. Burridge fill in when needed.
· New time for next PAC meeting Monday March 7th at 9am.  April’s meeting will be on a Friday during Mrs. Pope’s preschool time.  The PAC would like to encourage more people to attend and trying a different time slot may accommodate others.  As well, we are going to put out a request for classroom representatives.
Items Tabled for Next Meeting:

· Cookbook for next fall.

· Possible PAC donation towards bussing cost of ski trip and school events.

Meeting adjourned.
Next Meeting, March 7th at 9am.

